IHS

Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road ...

And they recognized him

IN THE BREAKING OF THE BREAD

Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35



Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Church 10235 Ashbrook Drive, Saint Louis, Missouri, 63137 314.868.2310 Fax 314.868.3919

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning

Pastor

mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate rosessnd@sbcglobal.net

Ms. Juanita Blackshear

Director of Administration & Programs jblackshear52@sbcqlobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde

Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcqlobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams

> Director of Music tmacwms@sbcglobal.net

Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon hgwatson@msn.com Deacon Matthew Duban Permanent Deacon

meduban@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Judy Krenn

Youth Ministry Coordinator judykrenn@aol.com

Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School

1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo. 63138, 314.741.0400

> Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal

Sr_mary@charter.net

Parish Support Staff

Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary parishoffice 10235@sbcqlobal.net

Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping

Parish Pastoral Council

Patrick Barrett 314-388-2439 **Betty Easley** 314-388-0263

Gina Keppler 314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 **Ted Piekutowski** 314-355-7288 Judi Sams 314-869-2589 **Bob Stolte** 314-869-8147

Weekend Mass Schedule

4:00 pm Standard Time Saturday 5:00 pm Daylight Time Sunday 8:00am, 10:30am

Daily Mass Schedule

6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.

Holy Days of Obligation

8:00 am, and 7:00 pm

Civil Holidays 9:00 am

Sacrament of Reconciliation

Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST); 3:30-4:30 (CDT)

Advent & Lent Reconciliation Services

By appointment at any timecall priest directly.

Liturgy of the Hours

7:35am Monday/Wednesday/Friday

Eucharistic Adoration

7:00am Tuesday-midnight Wednesday

Becoming a Catholic Christian

The parish has a year-round/ongoing process to assist adults in becoming Catholic. It also has a special program for older unbaptized children. Both can start any time. Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information

Sacrament of Marriage

Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding. Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed. Contact the rectory for more information. Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent.

Anointing of the Sick

The sacrament is for those having surgery, the seriously ill, the chronically ill, and those near death. If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church. In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass. It may be repeated as needed.

A PLEDGE TO PARISH LIFE

My parish is composed of people like me. I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am. Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.

It will do great work, if I work. It will make **generous** gifts to causes, if I am a generous giver.

> It will **bring other people** into its community,

if I invite and bring them.

It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.

Therefore, with the help of God, I shall **dedicate myself** to the task of being all the things

that I want my parish to be.



Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others

Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.

Sunday, February 20th The 7th Sunday in Ordinary Time

- Sacramental Anointing of the Sick
- Parish Liturgy Committee
- Sub-Committee on Art & Environment in the Liturgy
 - Soup Stew & Chili Program
 - Parish Credit Union

Monday, February 21st President's Day Holiday

Parish Office Closed / Parish Mass at 9:00am

• Exercise Class

Tuesday, February 22nd

- Eucharistic Adoration & Visits
 - Parish Liturgy Committee

Orientation Meeting—Church Renovation Committee

Wednesday, February 23rd

- Eucharistic Adoration & Visits
 - Parish Quilting
- Parish Finance Committee
- Orientation Meeting—Church Renovation Committee
 - Room At The Inn Program
 - Exercise Class

Thursday, February 24th

Parish School Board
Christ Light of the Nations School

Saturday, February 26th

• Sacrament of Penance

Sunday, February 27th The 8th Sunday in Ordinary Time

• Parish Credit Union

COMING SPECIAL EVENTS

CATHOLIC WOMEN FOR CHRIST

2011 St. Louis Conference Saturday, March 5th, 7:30am—5:30pm

CORNED BEEF DINNER

Sunday, March 13th, 4:00pm—7:00pm

SENIOR LIVING OPTIONS FAIR

Florissant Civic Center Saturday, March 19th, 2011

LENTEN DAY OF PRAYER

Holy Name of Jesus Parish Wednesday, March 23rd, 9:00am-3:00pm

Christian Morality—The Adventure of a Lifetime Our Calling—To Be Smart and Strong

Y GRANDMOTHER WAS A MORAL THEOLOGIAN. From an early age she taught me an important moral principle: "Love the sinner. Hate the sin." She was very careful when it came to how she talked about people. She and my grandfather would do whatever they could to help someone in trouble, even it their troubles we of their own making.

Taking **responsibility** for wrongdoing, mistakes, and failures is **always easier** when I know that I am loved and that someone will support me in the changes I must make. Being loved is a gift—a grace—more powerful than sin. Being responsible means growing in my awareness—and helping others to be aware—of anything that limits or weakens my ability and my willingness to make good and right choices.

Gramma would also advise us to "be careful about hanging around sinners". Curiously she didn't forbid it. She just wanted us to be smart and strong enough to handle it. She believed in us. We could make a positive difference in the lives of other people, especially those who might struggle with being good and doing the right thing. Today's Gospel reveals this same practical insight. In the times and world of Jesus the external expression of love and hate was more important than the internal human emotions. To love God with all one's heart means to be totally attached to God and demonstrate it in action. To love one's neighbor as one's self means to be as attached to the neighbor as to one's one family. To hate meant to be detached or indifferent to another person or group. Like my Gramma though Jesus worked with his disciples to encourage a more inclusive behavior toward sinners. In the Church there is no room for selective attachment and aloofness.

As you may already be aware our Church has begun a parish-based initiative aimed at educating Catholics on the magnitude of the problem of pornography both in our parish and in society. This initiative—As For Me and My House—provides prayer, information, counseling and healing resources for those affected by pornography in any way.

THE MAKING AND USE OF PORNOGRAPHY is a serious sin. For many people in our community pornography is an addition. As a Church we are **committed** to challenging and changing these realities through **heighten awareness** of the problem and **compassionate intervention**.

\$14 Billion Annually spent on pornography in the United States

24 Million Estimated number of pornographic websites

70-90% Number of teens who have viewed pornography

11 Average age of first exposure to pornography

50% or less Catholic who know pornography is an act of marital infidelity

I encourage you to take advantage of the opportunities and resources you will find noted in today's bulletin. Please also try to participate in the **Parish Awareness Conferences** being offered in our area. Many if not most families are affected by pornography. Marriages are failing and people are loosing their jobs because of it.

Please don't hesitate to call if you think you are having a problem with pornography and if you know of someone who may be addicted. As Church—the People of God—we are called to be "smart and strong", to "love sinners and hate sin". We are called and gifted—graced—to demonstrate love in ways that encourage and make it easier for everyone to make good and right choices. We are called to evangelize our culture concerning the joy, beauty, and sanctity of human sexuality.

MASS INTENTIONS

MONDAY February 21 9:00am Jeanette Oswald

TUESDAY February 22

6:30am Gus & Phyllis MErcurio

WEDNESDAY February 23 8:00am Andrew Maixner

8:00am School Mass at Our Lady of the

Rosary

THURSDAY February 24
6:30am Pat Crawford
FRIDAY February 25
8:00am In Thanksgiving

SATURDAY February 26
4:00pm Lottie Phelps

SUNDAY February 27
8:00am Muriel Meinhardt
10:30am Michael Rozanski.

Health Advisory It is That Time of Year Again

Your commitment to Mass is a sign of the vitality of our parish. However, for the health of our whole community, if you are not feeling well, be attentive to these recommendations:

Don't Come to Church:

- With a fever-be fever free for 24hrs
- When you're not feeling well-achy, tired, sore throat, no energy
- When you're coughing and sneezing a lot with a runny nose or headache

When You Do Come To Church:

- Use hand sanitizer at church entrances
- With slight symptoms of a cold or flu-
 - *Don't take communion from the cup
 - *Offer the sign of peace with a friendly

wave or simple bow

Thank you for your cooperation in taking responsibility for the health of our community. Remember, it's sad to miss Mass when you're sick or taking care of someone who's sick, but **not sinful.**



February 26-27

4:00pm Nancy Cooke*, Barb Ellington*, Alma Smith, Lynda Brand, Larry Cooke, Marilyn Gittemeier, Mary Krsul, Jennifer Krsul, Dee Hooser-D

8:00am Bob Ritter*, Frank Albers*, Bernice Parciak, Laura Petroff, Anne Schwanz, Pat Stolte, Marie Tabor, Diana Goodwin, Josephine Bono-D

10:30am Darlene Imhoff*, Bill Krenn*, Jeanne Field, Mary Harris, Minnie Huston, Ken Kleinberg, Mary Nogalski, Marian Rosegrant, Lori Garner-D



February 26-27

4:00pm Joan Aslin 8:00am John Kulla 10:30am Gina Keppler





February 21-25

8:00am Joann Dougherty & Katy Moran

February 26-27

4:00pm Lauren Whittington, Nicole Williams &

Philip Merz

8:00am Andrew Gerhart & David Bober

10:30am Libby & Juliana Modde & Michael Brooks



February 26-27

4:00pm Denise Wellman & Victor Caravello **8:00am** John & Joan Geerling

10:30am YOUTH GROUP

Participating in the most holy celebration of the Mass is a priviledge and an honor. Anyone who has the desire to become a Eucharistic Minister of Holy Communion, please contact Father Henning, one of the deacons or Linda Schneider (868-2374).



Teachers Instructions

Penny Test

Many things Jesus taught may seem hard to understand. However, we must have faith that we are following in the right path.

This test seems unbelievable, but after you do it several times, you will come to understand it.

- 1. Get a penny, a cup of water, a water dropper, a piece of paper, and a pen/pencil.
- 2. Write down how many drops of water will stay on the penny before spilling over.
- Now put 1 drop on the penny and write down your second guess.
- 4. Continue putting the water droplets onto the penny until it spills. Were you close in estimating?
 - *Try it again and see if you get the same results.
 - *Try it with quarters, dimes, and nickels.
 - *Try using clean and dirty coins.
 - *Are the outcomes the same?

GOD'S WORD FOR CHILDREN!

Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time

February 20, 2011

Be perfect, Just as your heavenly Father is perfect.

Lev 19:1-2, 17-18 Ps 103:1-2,3-4, 8, 10, 12-13 1Cor 3:16-23 Mat 5:38-48

Directions:	On the lines below, write down ways you can become more like Jesus.				



Love your enemies and pray for those who persecute you.

The Lord said to Moses: "You shall love your neighbor as yourself.



Directions	Write some way you can love your enemies.
1	
2	
3	
4	
<u></u> 5	
-	

Directions:	Complete the dot to dot.					
		1.	•2			
	11•	12.	.3	.4		

GETTING MORE CALCUIM AFTER 50

Keeping our bones strong and healthy is key to preventing osteoporosis, the bone loss that leads to poor posture, back pain, hip fractures and many of the other problems that can inhibit our mobility as we age.

Try some of these tricks to boost your calcium in your diet to maintain strong bones. These tricks can help even if you already have osteoporosis.

- DON'T SKIMP ON DAIRY—-As we gat older, many of us cut out milk from our diet, according to experts, this is a big mistake. Unless you are lactose intolerant or vegan, milk is still the best way to maintain your calcium intake.
- CHEAT WITH TREATS—-Frozen yogurt has a significant amount of calcium, that from a local treat shop as well as commercially processed frozen yogurt. When making a cake or pudding or fudge or other desert, use evaporated milk.
- ADD CHEESE TO THOSE MAIN DISHES—Don't limit yourself to the standard cheeses like jack, cheddar or Swiss, but also use mozzarella, ricotta and parmesan in casseroles, pasta and other main dishes. Adding these cheeses to your food may help maintain the calcium level you are looking for.
- FOCUS ON FORTIFICATION—-Many foods are now fortified with calcium to give them that extra boost, look for them at your grocer and take advantage of getting calcium with other foods; orange juice, breakfast cereals, soy milk and any food labeled "calcium fortified."
- SOAK UP THE SOY—Calcium-fortified soy milk has more calcium in it than milk, so if you can drink it, do so.
- GO GREEN—Kale, broccoli, lettuce, bok choy, cabbage and other green leafy vegetables are fabulous sources of calcium.
- TAKE A CALCIUM SUPPLEMENT——Combine your calcium supplement with magnesium. It has been shown that magnesium with calcium helps prevent bone loss. You can find combination pills at any pharmacy or nutrition store.
- ACCOMPANY CALCIUM WITH VITAMIN D— -Vitamin D is also crucial to bone health, experts recommend getting 15 minutes a day of sunlight to help build Vitamin D as well as take a Vitamin D supplement.
- CUT DOWN ON CAFFEINE—Caffeine weakens bones by increasing the excretion of calcium. Limit to 2 cups per day and add milk or cream.
- BEWARE HIGH PROTEIN DIETS Diets high in animal protein can leach calcium from your body.

Looks like Spring may be here soon! Here's to a healthy you, get out and enjoy the sunshine.

Peace and joy,

If you or a family member or friend are admitted to the hospital, please call the office at 868-2310 and give us that information. We would love to visit you and have the

community pray for you. Because of HIPA, the hospitals will not let us know you are there.

HOLY NAME OF JESUS LADIES GUILD

MEETING will be on Monday, February 14th at 7pm in the Community Center. Start the New Year with your friends for refreshments and Bingo. Hopefully NO Snow!!! All women of the parish are Welcome!!

P.S. Tickets for the Spring Luncheon on May 14th will be on sale for \$15 each.

Also bring a package of diapers for the CLN Diaper Drive.

SAVE THE DATE! Wednesday March 23rd **Day of Reflection**

Come on a Lenten Journey with Peter

Holy Name of Jesus Church & Community Center 9:00am till 2:30pm

Please call Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or the parish office @868-2310 to register as lunch entrée will be Provided. Bring a salad or dessert if you can. JOIN US!

Northeast County Senior Ministry Spring Bowling

Join us every Monday starting March 7th from 1:30-3:30pm as the Northeast County Senior Ministry begins its Spring Senior Wii Bowling League. This is a bowling league which travels from parish to parish to compete against the other local senior bowling teams. We will kick off the season at Blessed Teresa of Calcutta (1050 Smith). So please come have fun, socialize, and even get a little exercise while learning to bowl interactively. For more information or to sign up a team, please call Faria at 664-9700.

Rest in Peace &

Please pray for the repose of the soul of all who have died this week. May their soul and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace. Amen.

ATTENTION ALL HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS OR COLLEGE STUDENTS

The Ladies Auxiliary of St. Norbert Knights of Columbus Council #11635 is pleased to announce it will award our annual \$500 scholarship for the 2011-2012 school year to a practicing Catholic student entering a post-secondary school. Applications may be obtained at the parish office or by writing to Ladies Auxiliary Scholarship Committee, K of C Council #11635, 4445 Vaile Avenue, Florissant, MO. 63034. Typewritten applications must be postmarked no later than April 1, 2011.

COMING NEXT MONTH

Mark your calendar! Holy Name of Jesus, Corned Beef Dinner on Sunday, March 13th in the Community center from 4—7pm. Details to follow.

Me and My House Conference

Holy Name of Jesus Parish is participating in a new Archdiocesan initiative called "As For Me and My House". This program strives to assist all to become aware of the destructive effects of pornography and to offer help, hope, and healing to avoid and/or overcome those effects. This weekend begins Awareness Sunday.

Following Awareness Sunday, our parish will host a Parish Awareness Conference for all who want to learn how to best protect their family from the damaging effects of pornography and how to help their children/grandchildren desire and choose God's plan for their lives. The Parish Awareness Conference will be held next Sunday, Feb. 27th between the Masses (9:15) in the parish community center.

Lay Eucharistic Conference "<u>Let Us Meet Jesus in</u> Adoration"

Sponsored by Archbishop's Committee for Eucharistic Adoration—Saturday, March 19, 2011 at The Cedars—St. Raymond Cathedral, 931 Lebanon, St. Louis, MO 63104—(Registration begins at 8:00am) 9:00am—2:00pm Presenters: Archbishop Robert J. Carlson and Rev. Kristian Teater, Spiritual Theology –Kenrick Glennon Seminary. Registration fee is \$25 per person (includes conference, lunch and refreshments). Fee must be received by Friday, March 11, 2011, send Name, Address, Telephone and Email address, along with check made payable to: Archbishop's Committee for Eucharistic Adoration, 6603 Christopher Drive, St. Louis, MO. 63129. Interpretation for the deaf and hearing impaired. For more information contact Mary or Rose at 314-846-8207 x 200.

MENTAL HEALTH SEMINAR

Holy Name of Jesus and NAMI or National Alliance on Mental Illness will be happy to speak on the subject of mental health. Please join us on Saturday, March5th at 10am in the HNJ Community Center. The title of the seminar is "Mental Health—An Issue Often Avoided". The seminar will focus on mental illness definitions, myths about mental illness, the different diagnoses of mental illness, affects on a person with mental illness and their family and programs and support available to those affected by mental illness.

This seminar is not just for those diagnosed with mental illness, bur for anyone who is touched by it in some way. Maybe one of your parents, or your son or daughter, or a grandchild or close friend, or even a neighbor has been diagnosed with mental illness. Being knowledgeable of a condition provides us with understanding and compassion. Knowing facts and myths gives us a drive to educate others. And with regards to mental health, the more people that are educated, the more open they can be in the future..

Watch for flyers posted at entrances to church. Invite family, neighbors and friends. The seminar will be 30-60 minutes with an opportunity for questions, and a continental breakfast will be provided. This seminar was originally scheduled for February 5th, bur was cancelled due to inclement weather.



Men's Club Corned Beef Dinner
Tuesday, March 8th
\$15.00 per person
Proceeds to benefit the Thanksgiving Day Soccer
Game/Hall of Fame
Doors Open at 6:00pm
Chef: Don Merz
All men of the parish are welcome!



The Carmelite Sisters of the Divine Heart of Jesus will be hosting the following upcoming retreat: **Holiness Retreat:** "Created For Love" - March 12-13 for young women ages 17-29. Those attending will join the Sisters in praying the Divine Office, the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass, and recreation. The retreat will also include talks given by the Sisters, time for silence and private prayer, and the opportunity to share with other young women serious about growing in holiness. Retreat location: 10341 Manchester Rd. Kirkwood, MO. More information available at www.carmelitedcj.org/retreats.asp. To register contact Sr. Mary Michael, Carmel DCJ 965-7616.

INDOOR
Meat Shoot
Knights of Columbus
Santa Cruz Council #1215
800 E. Chambers Rd
867-9727
Feburary 20th
1—6pm
\$3 per shot
House guns only

Monday, February 21st is President's Day The parish office will be closed. Mass on Monday will be at 9:00am.

Permanent Diaconate Information Night

Do you feel called to do something special for your Church? If so a vocation to the Permanent Diaconate might be something that you are being called to. The Office of the Permanent Diaconate is asking that interested men attend one of two Information Nights to begin exploring a vocation to the Permanent Diaconate. The Information Nights will be held on Tuesday, March 1st and Thursday, March 10th at 7pm at the Cardinal Rigali Center. Wives of men considering this vocation are strongly encouraged to attend. For more informationk or to reserve a spot at the meeting, please contact the Office of the Permanent Diaconate at 792-7431.

AN OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE

Since our coming together in 2005, we have been able to bring Holy

Communion to 35 parishioners, on a weekly basis. This ministry has been done by 25 wonderful, generous people. Because of age, illness and moving, 4 of our ministers have had to stop serving in this way. THERE IS A NEED FOR MORE MINISTERS. Please consider serving our shut-ins in this way. Please call S. Rose at 868-2310 for questions, clarifications or volunteering. There will be an in-service to help you. Thank you so much for giving this ministry your consideration.

ST. CATHERINE RETIREMENT COMMUNITY

"The Benefits of Massage Therapy" Presented by Katie, Tuesday, February 22nd at 11am. Happy Hour following with complimentary Lunch at 11:30am. RSVP by calling 838-3877

BINGO with free prizes! Presented by Staff Link Thursday, February 24th at 9:30am. Complimentary Breakfast at 9am. RESV by calling 838-3877

Ice Cream Social

Entertainment by Evelyn, Saturday, February 26th 12 noon. RSVP by calling 838-3877



Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission

Report on Parish Collections

Envelope Offerings\$6,760.00Loose Offerings\$78.00Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support\$6,838.00St. Vincent de Paul Society\$451.00



Sr. Pat SSND, Theresa Coker, Carol Ginder, Cheryl Elder

In The Hospital ...

Jeannette Riehl, Doris Drury, James Wolbrink, Mary Pennock, Chris Brousand

Daisy Troop 517 will be selling Girl Scout Cookies, February 26-27 and March 5-6. They are \$3.50 a box. If you wish to reserve cookies ahead of time you can call Melissa Mulvihill at 556-1057. We greatly appreciate your support.

Medjugorje Apparitions Talk
Monday, March 7, at 7pm, Sacred Heart Catholic
Church in Florissant is hosting internationally acclaimed author and speaker Wayne Weible. He will be talking about the Virgin Mary's apparitions in Bosnia-Hercegovina that have been occurring since 1981. The pope has approved the site as a shrine and is encouraging all people to visit. Come to this life changing talk. This powerful message is not just for Catholics or even Christians. It has changed the hearts and lives of many. Invite your family and

Join us for the rosary at 6:30pm, followed by Mr. Weible's presentation at 7pm. His books will be for sale and there will be an offertory collection for Mr. Weible. If you have questions, call Maria Basler at 435-9084.

friends.

PRAYER CHAIN



If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @ 868-0176 or Pat Edgar @

868-4143

7th Sunday in Ordinary Time

"Sould anyone press you into service for one mile, go for two miles." MATTHEW 5:41

Our Lord clearly challenges us to go the extra mile in our service. We are invited to participate more fully in the work of the Church. In this busy world that is not an easy challenge to accept. Yet, our response can become easier and clearer for us when we take the time every day to simply ask, "Lord, what do you want me to do with all the gifts You have given me? How would You like me to become more fully involved in the life of Your Church?"

Readings for the Week February 20, 2011 through February 27, 2011

Sunday Lv 19:1-2,17-18 Ps 103:1-4,8,10, 12-13 1 Cor 3:16-23 Mt 5:38-48

Monday Sir 1:1-10 Ps 93:1-2,5 Mk 9:14-29

Tuesday 1 Pt 5:1-4 Ps 23:1-3a,4-6 Mt 16:13-19

Wednesday Sir 4:11-19 Ps 119:154,171-172, 174-175 Mk 9:38-40

Thursday Sir 5:1-8 Ps 1:1-4,6 Mk 9:41-50

Friday Sir 6:5-17 Ps 119:12,16,18,27, 34-35 Mk 10:1-12

Saturday Sir 17:1-15 Ps 103:13-18 Mk 10:13-16

Sunday Is 49:14-15 Ps 62:2-3,6-9 1 Cor 4:1-5 Mt 6:24-34

CHRIST LIGHT OF THE NATIONS EIGHTH GRADERS ACCEPTED TO HIGH SCHOOLS OF THEIR CHOICE

Last week our eighth graders received their high school acceptance letters. All 17 of them were accepted to the high school of their choice. Note the number of students attending Catholic High Schools in the St. Louis Area.

Jackson Barnes Trinity HS Jason Bober Trinity HS **Audrey Corbin** Incarnate Word Stacie Davis Incarnate Word Erika Douglas Trinity HS Sasha Harris Incarnate Word Katie Hatches Nerinx Hall Jamie Hayes Trinity HS Jacob Klump Trinity HS Brianna McCarthy Rosati Kain Charles McGill Trinity HS Abigail Meyers Trinity HS Chidera Okafor Rosatin Kain Katie Ott Incarnate Word Marnee Robinson undecided Elana Schaller Trinity HS Imani Welch Cardinal Ritter

We would like to thank you for supporting these young people through their grade school years. "It takes a village to raise a student in the Catholic faith." Thank you for being a part of their education.

Christ Light of the Nations PTO Hosts Casino Night

The Parent Teacher Organization is holding their second Casino Night, Saturday, March 26 at the Holy Name of Jesus Parish Center. Everyone is invited to join the fun as we hold mice races, raffles, silent auction and other games. To reserve a place or table for Casino Night call Mary or Pete Jones at 355-3738.

The PTO is also looking for donations for their baskets in the silent auction. If you know someone or a business who would like to donate an item, gift certificate, tickets etc, call Mary Jones at the number above or you can drop the item off at the school office.

Catholic Families Tuition Assistance Endowment Fund and the Parish Employee Endowment Fund

Any <u>Catholic</u> family wishing to apply for tuition assistance through the Archdiocese for the 2011-2012 school year must obtain a 'FACTS" application from the rectory. Students must attend an Archdiocesan or Parochial Elementary School or an Archdiocesan or Parochial High School to be eligible. The due date for the application is <u>April 1, 2011</u> and <u>must</u> include a copy of your <u>2010</u> Income Tax Return. Grants for the 2011-2012 school year are made possible through the generosity of the Returning God's Gift Campaign and the Annual Catholic Appeal. The Catholic Education Office appreciates the support of the ACA and all of its donors.

Thank You

Diaper Drive has ended. A total of 50 packages were donated totaling over 1400 diapers for Operation Food Search. When doubled by Kimberly Clark it will be 2800 diapers going to babies in need. Thanks to all who generously donated to this cause.

Electronic recycling drive was a huge success. A total of 52 monitors and 40 TV's were collected along with laptops, key boards, scanners, copiers, printers, stereos, video game systems, kitchen appliances and many other items. Midwest Recycling was hoping for half a truck load and we lacked one pallet from filling the truck. Thanks to all who cleaned out their basements and garages and supported this event.

Audrey Corbin

The Trinity Catholic High School Parent Organization (TPO) will sponsor a Trivia Night Saturday, March 5th beginning at 7pm. Doors will open at 6:30pm and tables of eight may be purchased for \$140. That price includes light snacks, bottled beer and soda and water. Players may also bring whatever else they would like to eat or drink. For more information, or to reserve a table, call Rick Jacobsmeyer at 314-795-2975.